
WAC 162-08-015  Sanctions.  (1) Administrative hearings. In a 
case which has been noted for hearing the administrative law judge, on 
his or her own initiative or on motion of a party, may order a party 
or counsel who uses these rules for the purpose of delay, or who fails 
to comply with these rules or other procedures previously ordered, to 
satisfy terms or pay compensatory damages including attorney's fees to 
any other person who has been harmed by the delay or the failure to 
comply. The administrative law judge may condition the right of a par-
ty to take specific action or raise specific defenses on satisfaction 
of the terms of the order or payment of the damages and attorney's 
fees. The administrative law judge may condition the right of a coun-
sel to participate further in the case upon satisfaction of the terms 
of an order or payment of the damages and attorney's fees. The admin-
istrative law judge shall incorporate in his or her final order any 
sanctions order which has not been complied with, so that the sanc-
tions order may be enforced as provided in RCW 49.60.260 and 49.60.270 
and appealed from as provided in RCW 34.05.514.

(2) Other proceedings. In a proceeding not covered by subsection 
(1) of this section, the chairperson of the commission may order a 
person or counsel who uses these rules for the purpose of delay, or 
who fails to comply with these rules or other procedures previously 
ordered, to satisfy terms, and the chairperson may condition further 
participation in a proceeding on compliance with these rules or orders 
imposing terms, but the chairperson of the commission shall not impose 
sanctions in the form of payment of damages or attorney's fees.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 49.60.120(3). WSR 89-23-020, § 162-08-015, 
filed 11/7/89, effective 12/8/89; Order 35, § 162-08-015, filed 
9/2/77.]
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